
Chestnut Hill Friends Meeting 

Monthly Meeting for Business 

13 December 2020 

1 
Draft 

The called Meeting for Business was clerked by Jeff Perkins.  Thirty-five Friends were present 

via Zoom electronic conferencing service.  Ellen Deacon served as Elder, holding the meeting in 

the Light.  The meeting began with a period of silent  

Nominating Committee.   

1. Committee co-clerk, Amey Hutchins, brought forward the following: 

a. The search for officers had some unexpected turns which the committee offered as a 

good sign that both the individuals and the committee were endeavoring to be led by 

Spirit in the process of selecting the slate of officers.  The process also inspired 

gratitude for people's time and gifts. 

b. The following nominations for new officers: 

i. Clerk – Dylan Steinberg 

ii. Treasurer – Beth Zelasky 

iii. Recording Clerk – Liz Williams. 

The Meeting approved each nomination individually. 

2. Committee co-clerk, Liz Williams, brought forward the following nominations for 

continuing officers: 

a. Recorder – Amey Hutchins 

b. Assistant Clerk – Joe Byers 

The Meeting approved each nomination individually. 

Closing Worship.  Gratitude for the service of Jeff Perkins as Clerk and Storm Evans as 

Recording Clerk during the past three years, and gratitude for Eileen Flanagan for managing the 

Zoom process today. 

Storm Evans, Recording Clerk 


